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Dear Colleagues, 
 
At its meeting on 4th November in Brussels, the Fund Council discussed the CRP extension proposals and 
budgets (submitted for consideration by the Consortium) from a budget management perspective, based 
on an analysis provided by the Fund Office. The analysis provided details on each CRP’s budget request, 
taking into consideration ISPC and Consortium Science Team assessments, absorptive capacity of the CRP, 
prior spending trajectory, dependency on W1/W2 funding, and budget growth proposed in the 
extensions. Members considered previous burn rates and spending patterns, and the likelihood and rate 
at which spending may be accelerated over the next two years.  
 
The Fund Council approved the proposed budget allocations for each CRP as presented in the Fund Office 
analysis (see attachment).  
 
The budgets for the following CRPs were unchanged: A4NH, CCAFS, Dryland Cereals, FTA, Grain Legumes, 
GRiSP, Livestock and Fish, Maize, PIM, RTB, and Wheat. The budgets for the remaining CRPs were reduced 
as follows: 

 WLE: 15% of W1/2 request 
 AAS: 25% of W1/2 request 
 Humidtropics: 40% of W1/2 request 
 Dryland Systems: 50% of W1/2 request 

 
In making its decisions, the Fund Council focused on the importance of effective stewardship of limited 
funds.  Although some questions about performance and science quality did surface, there was no rating 
of performance in the budget decisions.  Fund Council members agreed to hold a session at their next 
meeting to discuss how research on dryland systems can be strengthened going forward. 
 
In the course of the debate, it became clear that the Consortium Office had made different assumptions on 
underspends by CRPs.  As at the end of the contract period unspent funds must be returned to the 
Trustee.  As had previously been confirmed with the Consortium General Council and Chief Science 
Officer, new contracts will be issued for the extensions based on two year research proposals, including 
total budgets, by the Fund Council.  We realize that some CRPs had prepared their budgets based on the 
incorrect assumption that underspends from 2014 would be available to them in addition to the budget 
requested.  This information was noted by the FC and the FC will remain in touch with the Consortium to 
ensure no CRP is compromised by lack of W1/2 funding allocations. 
 
Fund Council members appreciate the excellent work being done across the system and endeavor to 
ensure that the allocation of Windows 1 and 2 resources will be used in the most efficient and effective 
way for maximum impact. 
 
Sincerely, 
Rachel Kyte 
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 Modified W1/W2 extension proposals for Fund Council consideration: 

 
 
 

  

 


